
SOLID WASTE/AIR QUALITY COMMITTEE 
Clean Sweep Summary  

October 3, 2014 
 
Committee Member Present:  Don Reese-Chairperson, Solid Waste/Air Quality Committee 
Kirk Lund, James Schroeder, Kate Vance and Carlton Zentner were excused. 
 
Staff:  Sharon Ehrhardt-Solid Waste/Clean Sweep Specialist and Kevin Brunner, Director of 
Central Services-Walworth County 
 
Veolia Environmental Services “A” Team:  Team Leader John Mueller, Ken Gruennert, Dan 
Klicka, Dan Szymaszek, Alex Swartzlander, Grant Witte, Steve Sprung, Miguel Perez and Rick 
Herrera 
 
Volunteers:  Grant McCullough Pharmacists and Sergeant Dan Meyer 
 
1. Call to Order 
No meeting was called to order or business conducted on October 3 at 2:30 a.m. at the City of 
Whitewater Public Works Complex, 150 E. Starin Road, Whitewater, WI   53190 
 
2. Roll Call (Establish a Quorum) 
Committee member present was Don Reese.  There was not a quorum of Committee members 
present, but no action was taken. 
 
3. Certification of Compliance with the Open Meetings Law 
Sharon stated that the Solid Waste/Air Quality Committee complied with open meetings law 
requirements. 
 
4. Review of Agenda 
No changes. 
 
5. Clean Sweep Event Operation 
The Veolia Project Manager John Mueller conducted a safety meeting for all Committee members, 
staff, and volunteers at 2:30 a.m.   He explained the safety procedures that need to be followed at 
a Clean Sweep event.  After he was done, Sharon and Kevin took surveys and Don R. directed 
traffic, Grant McCullough and Sergeant Meyer sorted drugs.    
 
At 2:30 p.m. everything was in place and we started putting cars though the Clean Sweep.  At this 
time we already had five cars in line. 
 
The results of our Clean Sweep event: 
 
We estimated about 146 cars went thought the Clean Sweep line.  We have not received the 
results of the Walworth County surveys from Janet Cline at this time. 
 
Sergeant Meyer took a 5 gallon container of controlled drugs back to the Whitewater Police 
Department evidence room.   
 
 
8. Adjourn 
The Clean Sweep ended at 6:30 p.m. 

 


